Merivale HS Parent council meeting: December 8th, 2015
Attendance:  Lorrie Vidalin (Chair), Marie McFaul-van den Berg (Vice Chair), Tim Hawes (VP), Ann Stockwell (Teacher Rep), Grace Ayoo (Student Rep), Swagat Ghimire (Student Rep), Shannon Sethrum, Trish Lepage, Pam Armon
Regrets:  Barb Gage (Principal), Rose Johnson, Rhonda Cameron

Meeting commenced @ 7PM
· Lorrie: Changes to agenda and Minutes from November 3rd meeting motion to pass
Student Report:  Grace and Swagat: 
· Spirit Day next week advertised on social media & in foyer
· Veggie Eating contest in Relay for Life on Friday, Dec 11th if not doing laps then you have other activities to do
· Music Department is having a fundraiser for a family who lost their father in an accident (Mrs.Dutton sent out to the Music Dept email list)
· Theme is Oscar’s night and it’s an awards show; neatest pencil case, messiest binder, ‘rule the world’ etc ... equality having one person win an award, nominations will be announced and winners will be mentioned at event
· Potentially in May 2016
· Donations from surrounding businesses for finger foods
· School Council will support this event

Principal report: Tim Hawes
Merivale High School Open House and Information Evening
All parents/guardians of grade 8 students are invited to attend a presentation at 7:00 p.m. on Thursday, January 7th, 2015. We will review and explain the course catalog, option sheet and registration procedure for the 2016–2017 school year. Staff will be present to answer questions that parents may have with respect to the programs being offered.
· 6:00 - 7:00 pm: Gifted Program - students who have been IPRC'd as Gifted and interested in our congregated gifted programming are invited to this session to to learn more about how the program operates. (Library)
· 6:30 - 7:00 pm: Merivale offers an intensive Specialist High Skills Major program (SHSM//Focus) in Applied Art and Design for Grade 11/12 students. This specialized program offers students the chance to learn with specialized teachers and to connect with post-secondary and career opportunities. (Art Room)
· 7:00 - 7:30: Mainstream program information session for all parents/guardians/students (Cafeteria)
· 7:30 - 8:00: Tours, Open House, Demonstrations in various classrooms
Report Cards
Term 1 Report Cards went home with students on November 19th. Please review the reports with your son/daughter. If you have any questions regarding their progress so far, individual email addresses for all staff can be found here:http://merivalehs.ocdsb.ca/index.php?mainfolder=about_mhs&page=staff_directory

Yearbook Sales
Make sure your student doesn't miss out on this opportunity! To order a yearbook(s) for your
student(s), please submit cash or a cheque made out to “Merivale High School” to our front ofﬁce. We will accept “Early Bird” yearbook orders through December 18, 2015 specially priced at $35.00. After that time, the regular price of the book will be $45.00. You can now also order your yearbook online. Simply visit http://ybstore.friesens.com/stores/321165 to place your order.

CyberBullying and Security: Algonquin College
Merivale HS is proud to support this upcoming event for parents and youth. Algonquin Cyber Security Days 2.0 Youth Day will be held on February 25, 2016. Keynote speakers include social media safety expert Paul Davis, Dr. Michael Cheng from CHEO, and the Ottawa Police. To register your family to participate, please complete this form: http://tinyurl.com/MHSCyber

Charitable Causes
MHS staff and students are currently running a number of initiatives to support various charitable causes in our community.
· Me to We to Tree Club (Contact: Mrs. Stockford) is collecting donations for Operation Christmas Child to send much needed essentials to children in the developing world.
· Syrian Refugee Strategy: (Contact: Mrs. Rowe-Jones) are organizing a "buy-in" games day to raise donations for 2 local agencies helping support Syrian refugees coming to Canada.
· Grade 12 Leadership Class (Contact: Mrs. Dynie) is once again organizing and collecting toys for Toy Mountain. This long standing Merivale tradition helps support numerous families over the holiday season. Help is needed to transport toys to Carlingwood Mall on Thurs Dec 17th at 10:40
Athletics:
Lots of silver medals around... Sr. Girls BBall, Boys Varsity Soccer
Hockey season over after a good season.
Wrestling and volleyball, swimming on now.

Other events:
Tues Dec 8 - Girls Self-Esteem Day (Feeder School visit)
Wed Dec 9 - Boys Sportsmanship Day (Feeder School visit)
Thurs Dec 10 - Reach for the Top Bake Sale, Holiday Music Concert
Fri Dec 11 - Teacher vs. Student BBall Buy In
Exams - Jan 26-29
PD Day Feb 1
Feb 2 is start of Semester 2
Planning a Canal Skate afternoon for February 23. More details to follow
[bookmark: _GoBack]Teacher report: Ann Stockwell
Student Services:
- Enrichment Mini Course Program (aka Mini Enrichment) Takes place in May. Students attend a one-week course in an area of interest for one week. Gr. 9-11 students with great attendance and who can afford a week from school can see me to find out more. We have 15 spots available. Preference is given to students who haven't participated before. There is a $145 fee.
- 20 scholarships have just been announced to subsidize (not cover) the cost of international exchanges. Details and contacts on attached sheet. Note the quick turnaround time for application.
- Deadlines for gr. 12 application to post-secondary are approaching. Ontario universities -  January 13, Ontario colleges Feb. 1.
- Students hoping to make timetable changes for semester two should make an appt. now.
- Semester 2 Night school courses are now available on the board website under Continuing education. Registration is through your guidance counsellor in January.
- We now use an online booking system for appointments. It is under the Student Services link on the MHS website. Easy!

Parenting class
- A midwife was in visiting the parenting class
- Class visits to Meadowlands Public School are underway – they are visiting 4 times this semester and are helping in classrooms 
- Egg babies just wrapped up
- Electronic babies start this week 
- Moms and Infants visits started today

Arts
- Spamalot was a huge success
- The holiday music concert is this Thursday

Fundraising
- Operation Xmas Child collected 52 boxes
- Toy Mountain is up and running – the staff –student basketball game is this Friday
- Girls and Boys sportsmanship days are today and tomorrow for all of the grade 8s from feeder schools.

Chair Report:
- Spamalot – Special mention of congrats to Julie Dunnigan for canteen & Cappies night was a great fundraising success
- Ski Club – 1 Jan & 1 Feb dates to get ‘bulk tkts’ for a night at Fortune
- IB West Initiative – Draft proposal is available for parents.  At Board the big issue is EFI JK-3.  Presentation is underway and will get to a SSC meeting for presentation.  Opportunities for engaging feeder school parents; 
· Thur, Jan 7th Gifted 6pm Mainstream 7pm
· School Council Website messaging that can them be located on the main School Website as a ‘quick hit’ 

Other Business:
Q:  Trish Lapage, Re: Dance Security requirement ‘Do Police need to be there?’
A: Tim Hawes, VP, ‘Two police officers need to be present re: Board Policy’
· Signed in Guest, 1 day in advance and a call between VPs of schools to get approval
· Must be a student & show Student ID

Q: Marie McF-vdBerg, Insurance for School Council `Is it necessary for MHS School to get?’
A: Tim H., If not running separate activities then all is covered via the MHS policy

Q: Lorrie V., Feeder schools re: Carleton Heights did not get contact for Boys Sports day & Girls Self Esteem day 
A: Tim H.– Cedar View, Greenbank & Carleton Heights will be contacted for inclusion in the 2016 school year.

Comment: Shannon S. Feeder School Music program – Steve McLean parents were excited about MHS Music program during the band tour and   Turnbull also showed interest for MHS

Next Meeting:  February 2nd, 2016
Adjournment @ 7:50PM
